Executive Summary

Inreach and Congregational Care Committee Meeting

April 13, 2023

In person and via Zoom

1. Topics discussed

a.

Committee members considered the February and March metrics. February was a full
time of congregational care provided by pastors, staff, and volunteers.

Reviewed highlights from Pr. Sheryl's and Sarah Iverson’s committee reports:

The most recent Grief Group had 7 participants. Pr. Mark commented about how open
and vulnerable the group was able to be with each other.

Recruiting for a new class of Stephen Ministers has begun. Pr. Sheryl plans to offer a
class in the fall if there is enough interest from people who would like the training.
Members of the committee will meet on May 5th to sign thinking of you cards for
congregants whose mother passed away recently. Mother’s Day can be especially hard
for those grieving the loss of mom.

We began brainstorming with Sarah on ways to move forward with the PrimeTimers
gatherings post-pandemic.

Heard updates from the Pillar Team: Vern, Judy and Pr. Sheryl. Committee members will
proceed with the topic of welcome which we discussed at our last meeting.

Name Tag Sunday, will be held again on April 30th

Committee approved the 2023-2024 Inreach Budget proposal

We want to thank Becca Feldhacker for her faithful work with the youth the past 5 years.
We are excited to welcome Emily Gold to her new position working with the birth to 3
year olds!

Set the next committee meeting date as Thursday, June 8th, 2023 at 6pm.

2. Requests for board approval - 2023-2024 Budget proposal will be submitted to the board.



